S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.30pm on                        Monday 3rd June 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr M Narborough, Miss D Scott, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mr B Clapham and Mr D Gerrard, 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 13th May 2013:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans, with one abstention, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None. 
4. To receive questions from the public:  None. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:

No 13/00664/F 

Elmwood House, Elmhurst Drive, South Wootton.

Proposed Garage
Decision – Support the Application

No 13/00665/F 

Elmwood House, Elmhurst Drive, South Wootton.

Proposed Orangery

Decision – Support the Application

The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Application:

13/00428/F

7 Rushmead Close, South Wootton.

Extension 
13/00454/F

51 Ullswater Avenue, South Wootton.

Rear Extension and Porch

6. To discuss updates from the Local Development Framework:  Mr Price informed members that since the last meeting, letters had been received from the Borough Council stating that the Local Development Framework would publish its Preferred Options towards the end of July 2013.  At that time a further 10 week consultation period would follow. He said that once the figures are published, both North Wootton and Castle Rising Parish Councils can be contacted to see if a further meeting is necessary to submit additional information to support the objections further.

7. To discuss Neighbourhood Plan updates: See attached.

8. To discuss Highways issues:  
Castle Rising Road Crossing: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Castle Rising Road crossing and as requested at the last meeting, she had contacted Mr Paul Donnachie to see if anything further could be done. She said that a reply is expected soon. 
Parish Partnerships:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Grant application made to the County Council regarding funding for the replacement of the Parishes footway lighting. She confirmed that the County Council had been inundated with applications and the outcome of the Parish Councils application would be known in due course.

Bus Stops: Mrs Gotts enquired about the Bus Stop signs and asked when the information boards would be replaced. Mrs Kirby confirmed that she would make further investigations and report her findings at the next meeting.

(Clerk’s Note: The Highways Department has confirmed that they are aware of the situation, and the replacement boards will be put up as soon as possible). 

Verges: Mr Narborough spoke regarding the overgrown grass verges and was disappointed to note that they had become very untidy and complaints had been received. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had spoken to the Borough Council regarding the matter and it was confirmed that grass cutting would be carried out this week.

Kings Lynn B Power Station Reconnection: Mr Evans informed members that further correspondence had been received from the Planning Inspectorate regarding the Application by National Grid Electricity Transmission plc for the proposed Kings Lynn B Power Station Connection. Mr Evans said that the document included a series of questions which needed answering before permission could be granted. It was confirmed that the questions related to the impact on Landscape, vehicle trespass on land, the impact on highways and access for cranes. Other questions related to the impact on the villages/houses, the Whooper Swans and local heritage sites.

Mr Evans stated that there was no particular impact on the residents of South Wootton. 

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.

9. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 17th June 2013 at 7.30pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
17th June 2013






           Chairman 

